
Perham Township Minutes 

Monthly Board Meeting 

December 6th, 2022  

 

CALL MEETING TO ORDER: Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Shawn Sweere 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE  

 

PRESENT: Shawn Sweere, Stanley Marotz, Barb Felt, Ashley Altstadt, Allen Sazama, Jeff 

Stabnow, Greg Guck, Curt Osterfeld 

GOPHER FEET:  Greg Guck had 72 pair of Gopher Feet. He was paid $3.00/pair for $216.00 

MINUTES: Approve meeting minutes from November Monthly Board meeting. 

  Motion: Shawn Sweere Second: Stan Marotz  Carried: yes 

Road Report: Allen Sazama has plowed roads after snowfall Monday. Brush removal and ditch 

mowing will be reviewed during the spring Road Review meeting. Carr’s Tree Service may have 

done the West side of Harvest Ave. The culvert by Cavanagh property is completed. 

Civil Engineer Report: Discussion on applying sealant to 460th, it was determined it is better to 

do it right away. It will work with the warranty if sealant is applied. Construction Inspection & 

Warranty portion of Ordinance is with meeting documents for reference. 

LICENCES, PERMITS, FEES:   

Building Permits: Nathan Tobkin has requested a building permit at the SE corner of HWY 108 

and Cty Hwy 125. Sketch of building is included. The application fee of $350.00 has been 

received by the Clerk. Motion made by Shawn Sweere to approve building permit contingent of 

Nathan obtaining a CUP. 

                             Second: Stan Marotz       Carried: yes 

Approach Permits: none  

Liquor Permits: none 

Agriculture Permits: none  

 

 



TREASURER’S REPORT:  Prepared by Duane Altstadt, Treasurer and read by Ashley Alststadt.  

 

 

Motion: Stan Marotz            Second: Barb Felt           Carried: yes  



READ AND PAY BILLS: See Disbursement Table by Marie Ashland, Clerk.  

 

ROLL CALL: Shawn Sweere, Stan Marotz, Barb Felt 



ELECTION CANVASSING OF 2022 GENERAL ELECTION: Board reviewed tabulator tape totals, 

write in report, and County Election Abstract. Board signed off on 2022 General Election 

Abstract. Record will be on file at the Town Hall. 

BUSINESS DISCUSSION:  

Swearing in of Barb Felt as Supervisor 

Discussion to hire agency to process payroll of Perham Township Board Members. This 

discussion was tabled to the January meeting at which times costs will be reviewed. Decision 

will be made at Annual Meeting  

Follow up and discussion as to how to proceed with cleanup of Hatch Property. The letter 

stating he needed to clean property was received by Mr. Hatch on October 19th. This will be 

discussed at the Annual Meeting. 

  

CORRESPONDENCE:  

__3__ assessment searches were completed and sent to Am. Title Co.   

U.S. Census Bureau, West-Central MN Partnership Specialist - update on state census 
self-response rate by County. 

Craig Tschida will review information sent to him on Fort Thunder Road and reach out with 
questions. 

Otter Tail County is gathering building permit information for Perham Township. The last 
permits will be forwarded to the County after approval of November and December Monthly 
meeting. 

ADJOURNMENT:  

Next meeting will be January 3rd at 7:00 pm at the Town Hall. 

Meeting minutes submitted as final by Marie Ashland, Clerk. 

 

 

 


